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The mission of the Hanover Public Schools is to guide every student to thrive in a global society. 

MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas R. Raab, Assistant Superintendent for Business and Finance 
Cc: Matthew A. Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: February 5, 2020 
Re: Budget Update 

FY 2020 
Please see the attached FY 2020 Monthly Budget Report. The FY 2020 budget is trending as 

expected with 53% of the budget spent or encumbered as of January 31, 2020. I am currently evaluating 
all encumbrances to make sure everything is current and represents known obligations at this time. The 
negative expense in the operating budget, highlighted on page one, is a result of over encumbrances in 
town wide technology lines that need to be transferred to the individual building phone lines. I am 
working on these and they will be resolved by the next report. Similarly, in Special Education, I am 
watching the negative expenses on page 2 and haven’t yet fully utilized Circuit Breaker funds nor have 
we requested Special Education Stabilization Funds. As we enter the fourth quarter on April 1, 2020, I 
will continue to review these lines and maximize the Circuit Breaker Funding, 240 grant funding, and 
operating budget available funds before requesting funds from the Special Education Stabilization 
account. I will keep the committee updated. 

FY 2021 
The Town Manager is presenting the Town Budget on February 3, 2020. The budget includes 

$30,445,776 for the School Department representing a 4.2% increase. The budget hasn’t changed from 
the presentation on January 22, 2020. As explained, the FY 2021 budget is a strong level services budget 
that supports our strategic objectives for next year.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have 
any questions.  
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